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Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 
and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 
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Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors, 
if you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



 
Peace Christian Reformed Church 

Menno, SD 
July 10, 2022 

 
 

Organist/Pianist    Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Pastor Bill Vis 

Call to Worship 

Invocation 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Red Hymnal 63  “Praise him! Praise Him!” 

God’s Will for Our Lives of Gratitude 

*Hymn:  Red Hymnal 397  “O to Be Like Thee!” 

Congregational Prayer - followed by Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for General Fund 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal 359  “Guide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah” 

Scripture:  II Chronicles 15:1-19    P. 467 

Sermon:  Religion in the Heart 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal 518  “It Took a Miracle” 

* Communion Preparatory Form – Blue Hymnal p. 155 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn:  Red Hymnal 410  “Near to the Heart of God” 

 

 

 

 *Please stand if able 

 



Today/This Week: 
July 10 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
 

Upcoming: 
July 17 – Worship with communion, 9:30 a.m. 
July 20 – Consistory meeting, 8:00 p.m. 
July 25-29 – Vacation Bible School 
July 31 – VBS Program/Potluck 
 
June 26:  Attendance – 61; Offering - $2097.25 General Fund 
 
SOUND SYSTERM for July:  Brett Guthmiller 
USHER for July:  Brett Guthmiller 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of July 10 – Arlys 
Heckenlaible, Wayne & Shelly Heckenlaible, and Loretta Kirschenman. 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL:  There is a signup sheet on the table in the Social Hall 
for all students planning to attend bible school.  Please invite classmates, 
friends, neighbors, relatives, or grandchildren.  All are welcome! 
There is also a signup sheet for anyone interested in volunteering to help at 
bible school.  Dates for bible school are July 25-29.  If you have questions, please 
talk to Paul Schaeffer. 
 
BIBLE SCHOOL NEEDS:  We are in need of 25 rose bowls or wide mouth jars for 
bible school.  If you have any quantity that you’re willing to donate, please bring 
them to church to the Social Hall.  They are being used for a craft project and 
you wouldn’t get them back. 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL PROGRAM AND POTLUCK is planned for July 31, 2022.  
 
ADDRESS UPDATE:  Connie Schaeffer has moved to the memory care unit in 
Freeman.  This is her new address: 

Connie Schaeffer 
Room 110 
510 E 8th St 
Freeman, SD  57029 

 
 
 



 
 
Annual Church cleaning will be the weeks of Aug. 1-Aug. 12.  VBS will be 
finished on July 31.   Presently I would like to know if the groups have enough 
people to help with the work, if you have too many in the group, or you feel you 
have reached an age where you are just not able to help.  You can talk to me at 
church, leave a note in our mailbox at church or call me, Deb Schaeffer at 605-
387-5690.  In a couple of weeks I will be a worker list in your mailboxes. 

 
SYNOD 2022 DECISIONS/DISCUSSIONS:  Classis Minnkota will be hosting an 
informational meeting with the Synod delegates from our classis. This meeting 
will be open to any council or church members who would like to attend and 
hear more about the discussions and decisions of Synod 2022.  The meeting will 
be on Friday, July 22 at 7 PM at Bethel CRC in Edgerton, MN.  For those unable 
to attend, the event will also be live streamed through Bethel's website 
(http://www.betheledgerton.org).  
 
THANK YOU FROM MOCC:  We thank you for your ongoing support of the M/O 
Care Center.  We appreciate the generous donation from the July 3rd 
Community Service in the City Park.  Thank you for the support!  It is greatly 
appreciated.--- from the M/OCC Staff and Residents 
 
JUNE COUNCIL MEETING NOTES:  Meeting called to order by Henry Bender and 
devotions led by Pastor Bill Vis.  Pastor Jay Fluck was present to discuss material 
for confirmation class this fall.  Jeremy Zeeb and Brett Guthmiller were to be 
ushers for the patriotic service on July 3.  Health concerns and care groups were 
discussed.  Next communion will be July 17.  Rano Kirschenman gave an update 
on the search committee.  Discussion was held on a trip to the Creation 
Museum in the future.  Next meeting is July 20 at 8 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brett Guthmiller 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Randy Woehl Jeremy Zeeb 
Roger Guthmiller David Sayler 
Rano Kirschenman 


